
Woodhurst Parish Council 
 
       

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON Wednesday 8th March 2017 
 

Present   
Cllr Alistair Marr 
Cllr Terry Huggins 
Cllr Neil Farbon 
Cllr Liz Bosworth 
Cllr Alan Bosworth 
Cllr Andy Notman 
CCllr Graham Bull – Present until 19:45 
 

 

Sarah Mizuro, Clerk 
 

147. Apologies and reasons for absence – received from, Cllr Andrew Pendered, CCllr Steve Criswell 
 

148. Declarations of Interest – None 
 

149 .Public Forum – CCllr Bull stated that the transport structure changes proposed by the possible 
developers of the Wyton site are not yet satisfactory and therefore for the time being the development will 
not form part of the local plan. 
Cllr Marr commented that no issues have been reported regarding the change of day for refuse collections. 
 
150. Minutes - the minutes of the last meeting were read and signed. 
 
151. Finance – A report was presented. 
 
152. Community Roadwatch – A request for volunteers will be included in the newsletter which is due to 
be delivered next week. 
 
153. Countryside Watch -  Cllr Huggins reported that more hare coursing had been carried out with police 
seizing both dogs and vehicles.  This is becoming an increasing issue for land owners particularly now 
crops are coming up and  can be damaged. Also a vehicle had been stolen from the car wash in Warboys. 
 
154. Footpaths – Nothing to report. 
 
155. Planning Applications – None 
 
156. Newsletter – The possibility of an advert for HAAT being put in the newsletter was discussed. 
 
157. Facebook Page – This is being followed by parishioners and is proving very successful. 
 
158. Maintenance – Following the last meeting all roads in the village have been swept, the fencing by the 
pond has been repaired and the posts have been replaced. It was noted that a number of leaves have been 
blown down Church Passage and also that the fruit from the fig tree are causing a slip hazard. The village 
benches are to be repaired when the weather improves, a cost of £150 per bench was agreed. 
 
159. Village Enhancement – It was suggested that a sign was put up at the village entrance detailing 
information about the village.  Possible funding from the Heritage Lottery Fund to be investigated.  Cllr 
Farbon to contact. 
 



Woodhurst Parish Council 
 

160. Correspondance – Details of the Huntingdon Council Meeting received. Letter received from Heritage 
Lottery Funding – see Village Enhancement. 
 
 
161. Items for Next Meeting – Annual Parish Meeting. 
 

 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 20:35 
 
 


